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Dear Radnor Residents:

It is my pleasure to wish you all a wonderful fall season and hope that you enjoyed a peaceful and restful summer.  While summer can be a quiet 
time for many, our Township staff has been hard at work and we have made much progress on many of the important issues facing our Township.  
Additionally, our extraordinary staff is always on duty and they never miss a beat in providing our fantastic services -- even in the dog days of 
summer, from sanitation to park programming and maintenance to road work to police protection.

This fall and winter we will be wrapping up many of the multi-year projects in front of us.  The Villanova conditional use application is currently 
underway, and when and if that is approved their building plans will proceed toward subdivision and land development approval.  The Ardrossan 
Estate is currently in the subdivision and land development approval process, and when and if that is approved we will be moving forward with 
the purchase of 71 acres of open space adjacent to that development.  We are also working toward improving the parameters of development 
under our PLO zoning designation as we face new redevelopment of significant properties in that area, especially the property at 145 King of 
Prussia Road.  For all three of these projects (Villanova, Ardrossan and PLO improvements) we have hired a planning firm, Rettew Associates, to 
help us analyze, understand and control the changes that are coming our way.

We are finally poised to enter into a contract with a private firm to manage the Willows mansion while still maintaining the entire park as public 
open space.   We are also planning for great trail extensions in all sections of our Township, and this fall we should see the final version of our 
new Trails and Greenways Plan.  In addition, our new Stormwater Advisory Committee has been busy working through the many issues involved 
in establishing our stormwater program and recommending projects.  Finally, our highly respected financial advisory board, CARFAC, continues to 
put in many, many hours and provide skillful guidance in our financial planning for today and for many years to come.

As you can see, there is a great deal of progress and activity underway in your Township.  Tune in or come by our meetings and be a part of it!

Radnor Township

301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA • Delaware County 610.688.5600 • www.radnor.com
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A Message from Township Manager Robert A. Zienkowski
Summer is coming to an end. Across the country, kids are heading back to school and we are all preparing for the 

changing of the seasons. As summer rolls into fall, one thing remains the same: the staff of Radnor Township remains 
dedicated to providing excellent services to its residents. 

Radnor Township continues to keep the audit process, accountability and financial transparency as top priorities.  
The Finance Department continues to work with the Citizens Auditor Review and Financial Advisory Committee 
(CARFAC) on an ongoing basis which continues to produce tremendous results.  With CARFAC’s guidance, the Town-
ship has issued an award winning comprehensive annual financial report for 2011 and 2012, and we expect that the 
2013 report will once again receive the Government Finance Officers Association’s highest recognition for excellence 
in financial reporting.  At the same time, we continue to work with the independent auditors in addressing the thirty 
four audit comments lingering from the 2010 audit.  We are proud to say that we are down to two comments left to 
address; both of which are “other” items.  The Township has also benefited from its strong business base.  Increased 
revenues from the business base have allowed the Township to maintain its real estate tax rate for three years 
(2012-2014).  In fact, in addition to keeping tax rates constant, the Township has also been able to direct over $6.0 
million to help begin to address the pension and post-employment benefit liabilities and direct over $4.2 million to 
help provide funding for stormwater and other capital program needs.

The Public Works Department is continuing to maintain the Township’s parks and infrastructure, collect trash, 
brush, and recycling,  all while preparing for the upcoming leaf collection season and snow fighting season.  The 
Public Works team is dedicated to addressing the issues that affect our residents every day, and strives to do so as 
efficiently as possible.

Now that school is back in session, your Radnor Township Police Department will be continuing its Safe Schools 
initiative by having officers conduct daily patrols through the schools, as well as scheduled trainings with select 
schools to best prepare for emergencies. As a service to our residents, the department also continues to do vacant 
house checks, so if you plan on taking a trip in the fall, let the police department now and they will periodically check 
on your house for you. 

With the appointment of a professional planner, in conjunction with the Engineering Department (consisting of our 
civil engineers  and traffic engineer), the Township now has a truly broad based, multifaceted approach to provid-
ing plan review information to our volunteer committees and elected officials regarding land development projects 
large and small. This approach with our professionals is important as these projects will affect Radnor Township 
today and well into the future. 

The Community Development Department is always working to make sure that new residential or commercial 
construction, as well as additions and renovations, are constructed according to code for the safety of our residents.  
Coupled with rental housing inspections and property maintenance, Community Development is here to help make 
your living environment safe. 

Throughout the summer, the Parks and Recreation Department provided programming that enhanced the quality 
of life for residents of all ages, including Radnor Day Camp, Theatre in the Park, A Night at the Ball Park and the 
Great American Backyard Campout. We are already looking at events for next summer, but don’t forget to keep an 
eye out for our fall events, including the 37th Annual Radnor Run on October 26 and the “State Award Winning” Fall 
Harvest and Great Pumpkin Patch Event to name a few!  Check out the Township website for a full list of year round 
events.

As we look to the future, your feedback is greatly valued. Our lines of communication are always open, and you can 
share your thoughts with us via email at rzienkowski@radnor.org. We are dedicated to continuing to communicate 
with the residents of Radnor Township, and thank you for the opportunity to serve you.

Radnor Township 
Board of Commissioners 

Elaine P. Schaefer
Ward 4, President

(610) 355-0611 / eschaefer@radnor.org

James C. Higgins, Esq.
Ward 1, Vice President

(610) 688-4889 / jhiggins@radnor.org

Richard F. Booker, Esq.
Ward 2

rbooker@radnor.org

William A. Spingler 
Ward 3

(610) 687-0839 / bspingler@radnor.org

John C. Nagle, P.E.
Ward 5

(610) 527-7218 / jnagle@radnor.org

Donald Curley
Ward 6

(610) 256-1287 / dcurley@radnor.org

John Fisher
Ward 7

(610) 519-0253 / jfisher@radnor.org

John E. Osborne
Township Treasurer

(610) 688-5600 ext. 138
josborne@radnor.org

 
Robert A. Zienkowski

Township Manager/Secretary
(610) 688-5600 ext. 123
rzienkowski@radnor.org

New Year’s Day............................................ Wednesday, January 1

Martin Luther King Jr. Day........................... Monday, January 20

President’s Day............................................ Monday, February 17

Good Friday................................................. Friday, April 18

Memorial Day.............................................. Monday, May 26

Independence Day....................................... Friday, July 4

Labor Day.................................................... Monday, September 1

Thanksgiving Day........................................ Thursday, November 27

Day After Thanksgiving............................... Friday, November 28

Christmas Eve (close at 12 noon)................ Wednesday, December 24

Christmas Day............................................. Thursday, December 25

New Year’s Eve (close at 12 noon)............... Wednesday, December 31

2014 Township Holiday Schedule

mailto:rzienkowski@radnor.org
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Board of Commissioners 
Organization Meeting - 1st Monday in January at 7:30pm
Regular monthly meetings on the 2nd and 4th 
Monday at 6:30pm

Board of Health 
3rd Monday at 5:00pm
No meetings July and August

Citizens’ Audit Review & Financial 
Advisory Committee (CARFAC)
3rd Wednesday at 7:00pm

Citizens Communications Council 
3rd Wednesday January, April, July and October at 6:30pm

Design Review Board 
2nd Wednesday at 6:00pm

Environmental Advisory Council
4th Thursday January to October at 6:00pm
1st Tuesday after Thanksgiving at 6:00pm
No meeting in December

Township Administration Building
301 Iven Avenue
Wayne, PA 19087-5297
Phone: (610) 688-5600
Fax: (610) 971-0450
Fax: (610) 688-1279
www.radnor.com

Township Police
301 Iven Avenue
Wayne, PA 19087-5297
Emergency and Police Call for Service: 9-1-1
Administration and Records: (610) 688-0503
Fax: (610) 687-8852

Township Public Works Garage
235 East Lancaster Avenue
Wayne, PA 19087
Phone: (610) 688-5600
Fax: (610) 687-0201

Fire and Ambulance
Emergency Phone: 9-1-1

Radnor Fire Company
Non-Emergency Phone: (610) 687-3245 
www.radnorfire.com

Bryn Mawr Fire Company
Non-Emergency Phone: (610) 525-7702
www.brynmawrfirecompany.org

Broomall Fire Company
Non-Emergency Phone: (610) 353-5225
www.broomallfirecompany.com

Radnor Township School District
135 South Wayne Avenue
Wayne, PA 19087-4117
Phone: (610) 688-8100
Fax: (610) 971-0742
www.rtsd.org

Delaware County Courthouse
201 West Front Street
Media, PA 19063
Phone: (610) 891-4000
www.co.delaware.pa.us

District Justices
Judicial District 32-1-27 (Wards 4, 5, and 7)
District Justice David H. Lang, Esquire
30 Media Line Road
Newtown Square, PA 19073
Phone: (610) 356-7430

Judicial District 32-1-29 (Wards 1, 2, 3, and 6)
District Justice John C. Tuten, Jr., Esquire
Sugartown Road, Suite 20
Wayne, PA 19087
Phone: (610) 902-0606

The Willows
490 Darby-Paoli Road
Villanova, PA 19085
Phone: 610-964-9288
www.willowsmansion.com

Radnor Memorial Library
114 West Wayne Avenue,
Wayne, PA 19087
Phone: (610) 687-1124
www.radnorlibrary.org

Radnor Studio 21
110 West Lancaster Avenue
Wayne, PA 19087
Phone: (610) 687-5189
www.rs21.org

Wayne Art Center
413 Maplewood Avenue
Wayne, PA 19087
Phone: (610) 688-3553
Fax: (610) 995-0478
www.wayneart.org

Wayne Business Association
P. O. Box 50
Wayne, PA 19087
Phone: (610) 687-7698
www.waynebusiness.com

Wayne Senior Center
108 Station Road
Wayne, PA 19087
Phone: (610) 688-6246
www.wayneseniorcenter.com

Newsletter Editor
James Doling
301 Iven Avenue
Wayne, PA 19087-5297
Phone: (610) 688-5600x164
www.radnor.com

Garrett Hill Implementation Committee 
3rd Tuesday January, April, July and October at 6:30pm

Historic & Architectural Review Board (HARB) 
1st Wednesday at 6:00pm

Parks and Recreation Board 
2nd Thursday at 6:30pm
No meeting in August

Planning Commission 
1st Monday at 7:00pm

Radnor-Haverford-Marple Sewer Authority 
Quarterly

Shade Tree Commission 
4th Wednesday January to October at 6:30pm
1st Tuesday after Thanksgiving at 6:30pm
No meeting in December

Stormwater Management Advisory Committee
2nd Thursday at 7:00pm

Staff Traffic Committee 
3rd Tuesday at 10:00am

Zoning Hearing Board 
3rd Thursday at 7:30pm 
No meeting in August

Meetings held as needed:
Civil Service Commission 
Code Appeals Board
Ethics Board
Open Space Plan Subcommittee
Rental Housing Appeals Board

Important Contact Information

Public Meeting Information

All meetings are held at the Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA.  Meeting agendas, dates, locations and times are subject to change. 

http://www.radnor.com
http://www.radnorfire.com
http://www.brynmawrfirecompany.org
http://www.broomallfirecompany.com
http://www.rtsd.org
http://www.co.delaware.pa.us
http://www.willowsmansion.com
http://www.radnorlibrary.org
http://www.rs21.org
http://www.wayneart.org
http://www.waynebusiness.com
http://www.wayneseniorcenter.com
http://www.radnor.com
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Vacancies on several Township Boards & Commissions

There are vacancies on the following Boards & Commissions:  Citizens Communications Council, Code Appeals Board, 
Historic & Architectural Review Board, Shade Tree Commission & Zoning Hearing Board.

All interested parties should forward their resume to 
Mr. Zienkowski, Township Manager, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087 or rzienkowski@radnor.org

Radnor Television
By: James Doling, Cable, Web & Communications Coordinator

 

Radnor Television or RTV is your cable and FiOS home for Radnor 
Township meetings, news, events, and information.

Found on Comcast Cable Channel 5 and Verizon FiOS Channel 30, 
residents tuning in will see public Township meetings, original Township 
programs and information on Township and community events.

All Township public meetings (unless otherwise noted) are televised 
live and rebroadcast on RTV. 

Televised meeting videos and Township Programs will be available on 
the Township YouTube Channel within approximately 24 hours of their 
original air date and time on RTV.

Like us on Facebook!
facebook.com/

RadnorTownship

e-Newsletters and Emergency Alerts
Want to receive Township emergency alerts, news, and events in your inbox or by phone?  

Sign up at www.radnor.com
 

• For emergency alerts by email or phone, visit the “Emergency Notification Registration” section
• For e-newsletters (Township news, meetings, and events) by email, visit the “Action Center” and click on 
“Subscribe to News and Events Newsletter Mailing List”

RTV
RADNOR TOWNSHIP

CHANNEL

FALL MEETING SCHEDULE

For more information contact Jim Doling at (610) 688-5600 ext. 164 or jdoling@radnor.org

OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER
1 HARB
6 Planning Commission
8 Design & Review Board
9 Parks & Recreation Boar
9 Stormwater Management 
 Advisory Committee
13 Board of Commissioners
15 Citizens Communication Council
15 CARFAC
16 Zoning Hearing Board
20 Board of Health
21 Garret Hill Implementation Committee
22 Shade Tree Commission
23 Environmental Advisory Council
27 Board of Commissioners

3 Planning Commission
5 HARB
10 Board of Commissioners
12 Design & Review Board
13 Parks & Recreation Boar
13 Stormwater Management 
 Advisory Committee
17 Board of Health
19 CARFAC
20 Zoning Hearing Board
24 Board of Commissioners

1 Planning Commission
2 Environmental Advisory Council
2 Shade Tree Commission
3 HARB
8 Board of Commissioners 
10 Design & Review Board
10 CARFAC
11 Parks & Recreation Boar
11 Stormwater Management 
 Advisory Committee
15 Board of Health
15 Board of Commissioners
18 Zoning Hearing Board

http://www.youtube.com/channel/UCvh6jeMQTvo3ojCTh8wZkbA
https://www.facebook.com/RadnorTownship
mailto:rzienkowski@radnor.org
http://www.radnor.com
mailto:jdoling@radnor.org
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The Radnor Township Workplace Safety Committee
 would like to remind you:

Keep your family safe from home fires 
Although deaths and injuries from residential fires have decreased in the past 

several years, deaths from fires and burns are still the third leading cause of fatal 
home injuries (CDC). Seventy percent of these deaths are from inhaling smoke. 
Two-thirds of deaths from home fires occurred in homes with no smoke alarms or 
no working smoke alarms.

Fires are more likely to happen in certain areas or by certain equipment in your 
house. Be extra careful while you’re cooking, smoking, around candles, furnaces, 
electrical cords and fireplaces, and with children, toddlers and babies nearby.

According to the U.S. Fire Administration, cooking equipment, most often a 
range or a stovetop is the leading cause of reported U.S. home fires and home 
fire injuries.

Fortunately, there are things you and your family can do to protect yourselves.

Have a properly working smoke alarm
• Change the battery to your smoke alarm once a year and change the 

whole unit every 10 years. Pick a special day, a birthday, holiday or day-
light savings and change the battery every year on that day.

• If possible, replace smoke alarms with interconnected alarms. When one 
alarm goes off, the others will sound too. 

• Smoke alarms should be in every floor of your house (including your base-
ment) and outside bedrooms or sleeping areas.

• Test your smoke alarm monthly.
• Make sure your kids are familiar with the sound of the alarm.

Plan a family escape route
• Practice it on a monthly basis.
• Practice with everyone in your family, even children, toddlers and infants. 
• Practice from every room in the house.

Learn how to use your fire extinguisher
• Use a fire extinguisher when a fire is contained, like in a waste basket. 
• Keep your fire extinguisher in an easily accessible place.
• Call your local fire department if you have questions on how to use a fire 

extinguisher.
• Fire extinguishers have gauges on them indicating when they need to be 

replaced. They should be checked regularly to make sure they are still 
functional.

If a fire occurs in your home
• Never open a door that feels hot. Escape another way. 
• Take the safest route, but if you have to go through smoke, crawl low and 

under the smoke. Cover your nose and mouth with a moist towel (if pos-
sible) or an article of clothing.

• Immediately leave your house, and then call for help. 
• Once you’re out, stay out. Don’t go back in, not even to grab someone else.

What happens after a fire?
After a fire, your world may be turned upside down and you may wonder what 
you should do now. Information and resources are available to help get your life 
back to normal. The U.S. Fire Administration has pulled together some tips to get 
you started.  Please visit www.usfa.fema.gov for more information.

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners has contracted with Emergency 
Communications Network, providers of the CodeRED high-speed notification solu-
tion and the CodeRED Weather Warning Service.  The CodeRED system provides 
Radnor Township officials the ability to quickly deliver messages to targeted areas 
or the entire Township.  

This is a FREE service to Township residents!

Individuals and businesses are urged to visit Radnor Township’s website at www.
radnor.com and follow the link to the Emergency Notification Enrollment page.  
Those without internet access may call (610) 688-5600 or stop by the Radnor 
Township Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne Monday to Friday, 8:00am to 4:00pm 
to supply their information.  Required information includes first and last name, 
street address (physical address, no P.O. boxes), city, state, zip code, and primary 
phone number. Additional phone numbers may be entered as well.

Code Red

WEATHER ALERT TYPES
Moments after a severe thunderstorm, flash flood, or tornado warning has been 

issued by the National Weather Service, messages will be sent to affected citi-
zens.

CALLER ID
You will know the call is from CodeRED Weather Warning when you see 800-566-

9780, 866-419-5000, for CodeRED Notification calls and 855-969-4636 for General 
calls (road closures, trash changes).  If you would like to hear the last message 
delivered to your phone, simply dial the number back.

USES
The CodeRED Notification system will be used to send critical communications 

from evacuation notices to missing child alerts. 

PRIVACY
Your contact information remains private and will only be used for community 

notifications. 

OPT-IN TO RECEIVE ALERTS
You can register your home, cell or work phones, plus add optional texting and 

email alerts.  Registered residents will have the ability to log into their account 
and change their notification choices at their convenience.

Radnor Township Workplace Safety Committee
By: James Doling, Chair

http://www.usfa.fema.gov
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Daily Leaf Collection Schedule
• The projected list of streets that leaf crews will be working on the next workday can be found on the township website at www.radnor.com. The leaf schedule 

will be followed as possible, weather permitting.
• The Daily Leaf Collection Schedule can also be seen on Radnor Television (RTV).  Please tune in to Comcast cable channel 5 or Verizon FiOS channel 30. The 

cable service is subject to change due to unforeseen circumstances that may arise.

 During the months of January through October, leaves may be bagged in biodegradable paper bags and placed at the curb on Wednesdays 
(exception of holiday weeks) as part of the yard waste recycling program.  No more than 10 bags of leaves should be put out for collection 
per week and each bag should weigh no more than 30 lbs.

Leaf Collection Guidelines
• Residents who live on street names listed in CAPITALS on the Districts Streets List MUST place their leaves in the gutter line of their street. Leaves should 

be piled so they do not impede the cart way. If some leaves must remain behind the curb (so that the cart way is not impacted) township crews will remove 
leaves from that location.

• Residents who live on streets listed in regular type on the Districts Streets List are required to place their leaves on their property and OFF the street (behind 
the curb). The township crews will remove the leaves from that location.

• All tree branches and tree limbs must be removed from leaf piles.
• Because of State regulations, bagged leaves will not be collected by Radnor Township Solid Waste Collection Division during this collection.
• All leaves to be collected must be placed according to the guidelines described and will be picked up in bulk. There will be no exceptions!
• Special note: Please do not park any motor vehicle on top of leaf piles. A hot engine could cause the leaves to catch fire.
• Note to Landscapers: It is illegal to dump compacted loads of leaves on Township streets. Any contractor caught dumping compacted leaves will be subject to 

a $300 fine for illegal dumping on Township right-of-way.

2014 TRASH & RECYCLING CALENDAR

Refuse, recycling, and yard waste must be placed at the curb by 7:00am on the day of scheduled pickup

Recyclable Items:
Yes: newspaper, inserts, junk mail, magazines, catalogs, envelopes, paperback books, phone books, cardboard, clean pizza boxes, office and school paper, color paper, 
boxboard (cereal, cake, and cracker boxes), paper egg cartons, paper bags (grocery type), aluminum cans, clean foil, tin and steel aerosol cans (empty), glass jars and 
bottles (empty), plastic containers #1 through #7.

No: garbage, plastic bags, food waste, food tainted items (used paper plates, paper towels, paper napkins), Styrofoam, motor oil bottles or hazardous chemical contain-
ers, plastic toys or sporting goods, electronics, batteries, CDs, DVDs, foam egg cartons, ice cream cartons, light bulbs, hangers, yard waste or garden tools.

Yard Waste Collection:
Collected curbside on Wednesdays (with the exception of holiday weeks), must be placed in bio-degradable paper bags or loose in a 35 gallon refuse container. Con-
tents of container cannot exceed 50 lbs. No plastic bags will be accepted. 

Tree trimmings and brush must be tied in bundles no longer than 3 feet in length, and branches can be no larger than 2” in diameter.   No firewood will be collected.  
Leaves will be collected in bio-degradable bags when placed at the curb except during the Township wide leaf collection in the fall. Up to 10 bundles/bags of yard 
waste per collection will be accepted. Plastic bags, trash, grass, and dirt mixed with lawn debris is not permitted.

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

http://www.radnor.com
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EIGHTH PAGE	 $295
QUARTER PAGE	 $425
HALF PAGE	 $775
FULL PAGE	 $1395

ADVERTISE IN THE 
RADNOR NEWSLETTER!

NEWSLETTERS SENT OUT TO LOCAL RADNOR RESIDENTS!

CALL KAREN ROWLAND TO 
RESERVE YOUR SPACE!

215-538-0350

ABRAHAMS CIRCLE
Abrahams
AMHERST
ARBORDALE
Askin
Atlee
ATTERBURY
AUDUBON
Barren
Bloomingdale
BRIARWOOD
Brooke
BROOKE FARM
Brookside
BROWNS
Bryn Mawr (Malin to Sproul)
CALVARESE
CAMPWOODS
Chandler
CHAUMONT
Chew
Church Road
Church Street
Clover
COLONY
COLONY COURT
COLT
Conestoga (Lancaster to Sproul)
CRESTVIEW
Darby-Paoli
DEVON DRIVE
DEVONWOOD
DONNA
DORY
DOVECOTE

Doyle
EARLES
EATON
EDGEHILL
FAIRVIEW AVENUE
FAWNHILL
Federal
GALER
GALLAGHER
Godfrey
Goshen
GOVERNOR
GRANGE
GREENE COUNTRY
GREENWELL
HANSELL
Harbison
Harrison
HARROW
HEATHER CIRCLE
Highland Avenue
Hopeton
Hothorpe
HUNT
INVERARAY
ITHAN CREEK
ITHAN WOODS
Iven
JULIP RUN
Kinterra
KIRSCH
KNOX
LAKEVIEW
Lancaster (Sugartown to Cambria)	
LANMORE

LANSDOWNE
Lantoga
LARCHWOOD
LAWRENCE
Lenoir
Lesley
Liberty
LINDSAY
LOCUST
LONGCHAMPS
LONGWOOD
LOUDAN
Louella Avenue
MALIN
MAPLE GLEN
Maplewood
Matlack
MEADOWBROOK AVENUE
MEADOWBROOK CIRCLE
MEADOWBROOK LANE
MEADOWCREST
MIDLAND
MILMAR
MONTPARNASSE
MORNINGSIDE 
Morris
MOSCIA
Newtown
Oak Terrace
OAKFORD
Old Sugartown
Orchard Lane
ORCHARD WAY
OVERLOOK
Owens

PADDOCK
Parkes Run
PEMBROKE
Radnor-Chester
RADNOR VALLEY
RAVENSCLIFF
Roberts (Darby-Paoli to Sproul)
ROCKLAND
ROUNDHILL
Runnymede
S. Aberdeen
S. Devon
S. Wayne
Sawmill
School
SCOTCH
SHADELAND
SINKLER
Spring House
Sproul (Conestoga to Brennan)
St. Davids Court
ST. DAVIDS ROAD
Sugartown
SUMMER HILL
UPLAND
VALLEY FORGE
VAN LEARS RUN
W. Wayne
WATCH HILL
Welwyn
WESTOVER
WINDERMERE

Leaf Collection District 1  • 1st collection – Oct. 27 - 31, 2014 • 2nd collection - Nov. 17 - 21, 2014

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

2014 LEAF COLLECTION SCHEDULE
Each year during the months of November and December the Township’s Public Works Department collects leaves from residential proper-

ties located on all Township, State, and Private roads.  In an effort to get all of the leaves collected before winter weather, leaf collection 
will begin a week earlier this year.  Leaves will be collected two times in each district.  The second collection will begin after the first col-
lection has been complete in all three districts.

Please note: The leaf collection schedule is subject to change in cases of inclement weather.
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ABERDEEN TERRACE
Arden
Banbury
BEECHTREE
BELLEVUE
BELROSE
BERWIND
Biddulph
CAMBRIA
CANTERBURY
Chamounix Circle
Chamounix Road
CHESTNUT
CORNWALL
County Line (Upper Gulph to Sproul)
CRICKET
Eagle
FAIRFIELD
FAIRVIEW DRIVE
FARISTON
FARM

FENIMORE
FOREST
FORREST
FRANCIS
GARDEN
Glen Mary
Glynn
GRANT
Gulph Creek
HARES
HARFORD
HERMITAGE
HIGHVIEW
HILARIE
HIRDIGE
HUSTON
ITHAN ROAD
King of Prussia
Louella Court
MARLYN
Matsonford

MIDWAY
MONTGOMERY
N. Aberdeen
N. Wayne
N. BELLEVUE
NORTHWOODS
OAK GROVE
OAK LANE
OVERHILL
Patton
Paul
Pennsylvania
Pine Tree (King of Prussia to Upper Gulph)
PINE TREE (Upper Gulph to Northwoods)	
Plant
POPLAR
Radnor Street Road
RADNOR WAY
RIDGEWOOD
ROCK ROSE
ROSE GLEN

SPRUCE TREE
St. Davids Avenue
Strafford
TALL OAKS
Upper Gulph
VALLEY
WALNUT
Waynewood
WEIRWOOD
WEST (cul-de-sac to Eagle)
West (Eagle to N. Wayne)
W. Beechtree (Eagle to N. Wayne)
W. BEECHTREE (Eagle to Forest)
Willow
WINDSOR
WISTAR
WOODCREST
WOODLAND
WOODS
WOODSWORTH
WYNDOM LANE

ACADEMY
Aldwyn
ALLENS
APPLEGATE
ARBOR
ARTHUR
ASHWOOD
Bailey (Conestoga to Dreer)
BAILEY (Dreer to Lewis)
BARBARA
BARCLADEN
BARCLAY
BARLEY CONE
BEATRICE
Beechwood
BERWOOD
BIRCHES
BLACK FRIAR
BOXWOOD
BRAEBANK
BRANDYMEDE
BRAXTON
Brook
BROOKLEA
BROWNING
Bryn Mawr (Sproul to Haverford)	
BUCKINGHAM
BURNSIDE
Callanan
Castlefinn
CHALOUS
CHESWICK
CLYDE
COMRIE
Conestoga (Sproul to Haverford)
Coopertown

CORNELL
CORNERSTONE
COUNTRYVIEW
County Line (Sproul to 
Landover)
COURTNEY
CUMBERLAND
Cushman
DARTMOUTH
DAWN
DEBAREN
DEEP DENE DRAKES DRUM
DREER
DREXEL	 DUNCAN
DURHAM  
EACHUS
EDENTON
FAIRFAX
FIELDSTONE
Fitzwilliams
FOX FIELDS
FOX RUN
Garrett
Glenbrook
GLENWYD
Good Shepherd
GRAMONT
HAMILTON
HARDWICKE
HARVARD
Haverford
HAVILAND
HAWTHORNE
HAYMARKET
HEATHER LANE
HICKORY

HIGHFIELD
Highland Lane
HILLDALE
HILLSIDE
HOLLY BUSH
IRONBARK
JEFFERSON
KENILWORTH
Lancaster (Cambria to County Line)
Landover
LAURIER
LEIGHTON
LEWIS
LOCUST GROVE
Lowry’s
MARLBRIDGE
Meadowood
Meredith
Mill
Miller
Montrose
Moore
N. Ithan
N. Springmill
NORTHWINDS
OLD OAKS	
OXFORD
Petrie
PRINCETON
PORTLEDGE
QUAKER
RADNOR AVENUE
RAMBLEWOOD
RAWLES RUN
Roberts (Ithan to County Line)
ROBINHOOD

Rockingham (Conestoga to Dreer)
ROCKINGHAM (Dreer to Yorkshire)
RODNEY
ROLLING
S. Springmill
S. Ithan
SANDCASTLE
SHANNON
SOUTHWINDS
Sproul (Conestoga to Lancaster)
STONECREEK
STURBRIDGE
STRATHMORE
SULGRAVE
Summit Terrace
SUNNYHILL
Tindall
TOWER
TRIANON
VASSAR
VAUCLAIN
Villanova
Weldon
Wentworth (Conestoga to Dreer)
WENTWORTH (Dreer to Lewis)
Williams (Conestoga to Dreer)
WILLIAMS (Dreer to Lewis)
WILLOWBURN
WOODED
WOODLEA
WOODSTOCK
WOODSTONE
WOOTTON
WYLDHAVEN
WYNTRE LEA
YORKSHIRE

Leaf Collection District 2 • 1st collection - Nov. 3 - 7, 2014 • 2nd collection – Nov. 24, 25, 26, Dec. 1, 2, 3, 2014 

Leaf Collection District 3 • 1st collection - Nov. 10 - 14, 2014 • 2nd collection - Dec. 4 - 12, 2014

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
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All persons occupying a residential dwelling in Radnor Township are required to recycle.  Radnor Township provides a single stream 
curbside recycling program to our residents as required by Pennsylvania Act 101 “Municipal Waste Planning, Recycling and Waste Reduction 
Act”.  All recyclables can be placed into the same container with no sorting necessary.  

The following lists show what is acceptable for single stream recycling and what is not acceptable.

Acceptable items:
• Aluminum, clean foil,  bi-metallic cans, steel aerosol cans (empty)
• Glass – glass bottles and jars
• Plastic containers marked with # 1 though #7
• Clean Paper Products – newspaper, inserts, junk mail, magazines, catalogs, envelopes, paperback books, phone 	 books, cardboard boxes 

(broken down), clean pizza boxes, office and school paper, color paper, boxboard (cereal, cake, and cracker boxes), paper egg cartons, paper 
bags (grocery type)

	
Items Not Acceptable for Recycling:

• Garbage – foam egg cartons, ice cream cartons
• Plastic bags – please leave your items loose in the can (plastic bags jam the recycling equipment)
• Food waste
• Used Paper Plates, paper towels, paper napkins – all food tainted paper items
• Styrofoam
• Motor oil bottles or hazardous chemical container
• Plastic toys or sporting goods
• Electronics, batteries, CDs, DVDs
• Light bulbs, hangers, yard waste or garden tools 

Please have your recycling containers at the curb by 7:00 a.m. on your scheduled recycling day.  
Additional recycling containers may be purchased for $20 at the Radnor Township Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne.  

Yard Waste  - Environmental Recycling
Please do not put your tree trimmings, brush and leaves out with the trash.  Every Wednesday (with the exception of holiday weeks), yard waste is 

collected curbside.  The Township will take up to 10 bundles/bags of yard waste per collection.

• All yard waste must be placed in bio-degradable bags or a 35 gallon refuse container.  Contents of bags or containers are not to exceed 50 lbs.  
No Plastic Bags. 

 • Tree trimmings and brush must be tied in bundles no more than 2 feet in diameter and no longer than 3 feet in length.
• Leaves will be collected in bio-degradable (paper) bags and placed at the curb except during the Township wide leaf collection in the fall.  In the 

fall, leaves should not be bagged.
• Grass clippings, dirt, and rocks are not collected as part of the yard waste program.

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT

Radnor Recycles
By: Leah McVeigh
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Radnor Township publishes the 2013 Comprehensive Annual Financial Report
By:  William M. White, Finance Director

fINANCE DEPARTMENT

In our continued efforts to provide the Stakeholders of Radnor Township 
with more information regarding the finances of the Township, I wanted to 
include a brief note on the sources of income that the Township utilizes to pay 
for the service delivery, infrastructure and other amenities that make Radnor 
Township the “Best Place to Live, Work and Do Business on the Main Line.”  
Radnor Township benefits from a very diverse revenue base.  As indicated in 
the chart, the primary sources of revenue for the Township include real estate 
taxes, business taxes and departmental earnings.  In drilling down, the real 
estate component is made up of five different classifications as noted in the 
table.  The primary component is the residential base, which is 77%.  What this 
means is that the residents of the Township only provide approximately 25% 
of the Township’s total revenue base.  This is important to note because it em-
phasizes the role that our local businesses play in funding the services that the 
Township provides.  Further, included in the Departmental Earnings revenue 
category are annual sewer rent revenues, recreational programming revenues, 
special refuse collection program revenues, various parking revenues as well 
as extra police duty revenues all of which help offset direct expenses incurred by the Township to provide those services.  Basically, these 
revenues directly offset the amount of taxes that would otherwise be needed to provide the same level of service.  Finally, it’s important to 
focus on the business portion of the Township’s tax base because they make up a critical portion of the total revenue (over 30% between 
511 Enabling Taxes and their portion of the Real Estate).  As mentioned, the revenue diversity that Radnor enjoys can be, at times, a double 
edge sword:  When economic downturns occur, the impact to the Township’s revenues can be quite large (with swings over $1.8 million) as 
evidenced by the recent Great Recession.  Keeping this in mind, be sure to shop Radnor!  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate 
to contact the Finance Department.

Back in June, the Board of Commissioners accepted the Independent Auditor’s Report and the accompanying Audited 
Financial Statements.  Combined, these items are included in the 2013 Comprehensive Annual Financial Report.  The 
CAFR is a complete look at the Township’s financial position and operating results from 2013.  The financial informa-
tion was prepared in accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP) and includes an introductory 
section, Independent Auditors’ Report, Management’s Discussion and Analysis, Audited Financial Statements, Footnote 
disclosures, and a statistical section that provides supplemental comparative and other useful data.  The CAFR is avail-
able on the Township’s web site at www.radnor.com.  

The 2013 CAFR makes the third consecutive year that the Township completed a comprehensive financial report.  The 
Township engaged CliftonLarsonAllen, LLP, an independent CPA firm, to conduct the 2013 audit which included a look 

at the Township’s internal controls, financial transaction processes, asset management controls and completion of the financial statements.  
The CAFR and corresponding audit is the product of a project that started back in December 2013 and was officially completed in June 2014 
when the Board of Commissioners formally accepted the report.  The Township submitted the 2013 CAFR to the Government Finance Offi-
cers’ Association for their consideration for the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting.  The results of the submis-
sion should be released later this year, but we feel confident that Report meets all of the required items to be considered for the award.  

The Finance Department is extremely appreciative to the Citizens Audit Review & Financial Advisory Committee (CARFAC) for their con-
tinued role in implementing several of the revamped internal controls and for their oversight of the project timeline.  Also, each of the 
Township departments played important roles in compiling the information needed to complete their report and their cooperation was 
tremendous.  Finally, the Finance Department staff should be commended for their daily roles in making sure that the Stakeholders of Rad-
nor Township can feel confident that the internal controls and financial reporting aspect of the Township are being done accurately and 
professionally.

The Sources of Revenue that Fund Your Services and Township Infrastructure
By:  William M. White, Finance Director

http://www.radnor.com
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RADNOR POLICE DEPARTMENT

Radnor Township Snow Removal Requirements
By:  Corporal Kevin Gallagher

As we head into the winter months the inevitable snowfall may be 
just around the corner.  While speaking of corners The Radnor Police 
Department wishes to inform all residents and snow plowing con-
tractors of township requirements.  

Radnor Township Ordinance #250, entitled Snow and Ice Removal, 
has two main requirements. 

The first requirement is that all owners, tenants and occupants of 
buildings or land abutting on a paved sidewalk on a public highway 
is required to keep  the sidewalk  clear of snow and ice in front of 
their respective premises. The sidewalks must be cleared of ice and 
snow 24 hours after the snowfall ceases. Property owners are also 
required to keep the sidewalk treated with material to abate ice and 
snow. 

The second requirement of the ordinance addresses the disposition 
of the snow removal. Many times residents and/or snow removal 
contactors will shovel or plow snow into the street from private 

properties. This practice is prohibited by ordinance and the person 
depositing the snow in the street may be subject to a fine for this 
violation.

Property owners that are in violation of the snow removal ordi-
nance may be cited for the violation which results in a fine of $50.00 
and additional related court costs.

The intent of this ordinance is to promote the rapid removal of 
snow from sidewalks and streets. The paramount goal is to provide 
safety and mobility of pedestrians and vehicles throughout the town-
ship during inclement winter weather.  

Additional information can be obtained at the Radnor Township 
website, www.radnor.com. Once on the website click on Government 
and then click on Municipal Code. 

The Radnor Police Department wishes everyone a 
very safe and sound winter!

CALL TODAY FOR A FREE QUOTE!

THE SOURCE FOR ALL YOUR 
PRINTING NEEDS!

Creative Color Graphics is proud to publish
the Radnor Township Newsletter.

351 West Broad Street • Quakertown, PA 18951
215-538-0350 • www.ccgprint.com

http://www.radnor.com
http://www.ccgprint.com
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Rental Housing Inspections are a necessary tool that benefits every-
one from the property owner, the tenant and the municipality. The Rental 
Housing Inspector is charged with protecting the life, safety and welfare 
of the community and attempt to inspect each rental housing unit once 
each year.

The purpose of this inspection is to identify issues that may be prob-
lematic and ensure that corrections are made within a timely and code 
compliant manner.  The International Property Maintenance Code/2009 
has been adopted as the standard used for inspections.  

The Wayne Senior Center—The Place for Hip Grandparents
By: Marcia Cook, Program Coordinator

Main Line Today Magazine voted The Wayne Senior Center the Best of the Main Line—The Place for Hip Grandparents!

We’re not exactly sure what a “hip” grandparent is.  But, hip or not, grandparent or not, you are most welcome.  There’s a lot happening at the Wayne Senior Center.  
Every inch of space is utilized in our small building to bring our community a diversity of activities.  New on our agenda for the fall is our drama club.  We’re working 
with Bryan Fox of the Organic Acting Academy in Wayne—learning the basics, working through fun scripts, and learning to work with ourselves and each other.  Inter-
ested in finding out more about your ancestry?  We’re offering a “how-to” genealogy class!

The Center is working to keep up with the technological needs of our members.  So, we’ve dismantled our traditional computer lab and we’re replacing it with lap 
tops and notebooks for use at the Center.  We’ll be offering classes for anyone interested in learning more about the flexibility and broad range of uses for these de-
vices.  There will also be classes on smart phones to take you beyond the basics.

For those travelers among you, the Center is offering a nine-day tour of the Trains, Wineries and Treasures of Northern California.  This tour begins on May 24, 2015.  
We fly into San Francisco and proceed from there.  Then in the Fall of 2015 there will be a tour of a major European City (still in the works).  You can call Marcia, 610-
688-6246, for more information about these trips.

The Center has lots of physical activities to choose from:  Functional Fitness, Tai Chi, Yoga, Line Dancing, and Water Aerobics.  We also have a well-equipped Fitness 
Center which is now covered by Silver Sneakers.  Any of these choices can help you stay flexible and active.

Come join our reading group.  Come join our writers’ group.  Come play cards, or just come to meet friends—old and new.  Come visit the Wayne Senior Center.  It’s 
a “hip” place to be!

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

COMMUNITY NEWS

Rental Housing Inspections
By: Larry Taltoan, Health Officer

These are some of the items looked at during a typical rental housing inspection:

• Building #’s should be of a size large enough to be seen from the public right 
away by police, ambulance service, the mail carrier and or other delivery 
services. Numbers should be of a different color than their background for easy 
viewing.

• Smoke alarms should be located on every level of the rental unit including 
basements.  They should also be located in the hallway outside of bedrooms and 
in each bedroom.  Early warnings of fires can save lives and or reduce injuries.

• Stairways, decks, porches & balcony’s should be structurally sound and in good 
repair.  

• Electrical hazards such as broken outlet covers can shock you and your family 
and should be repaired immediately.

• Hot water heaters have a combination temperature/pressure relief valve that 
may release hot water when either the temperature of the water or the pressure 
in the tank is too high.  This valve should be piped to within 6 inches of the floor 
to reduce the opportunity of injury if the valve release occurs.

• Accumulation and disposal of rubbish is important in the control of mice, 
mosquito’s and other vector and is a part of being a good neighbor.

• Insect screens in windows are necessary to deter mosquitos, bats and other 
unwanted guest from getting into your home.

The Wayne Senior Center
108 Station Road • Wayne, PA 19087

(610) 688-6246 • www.wayneseniorcenter.com

http://www.wayneseniorcenter.com


14    Radnor Township



Newsletter    15

“The Franklin Tree” (Franklinia Alatamaha)
By: Maddison Paule, Hamilton Educational Fellow

One of the most exciting and unique trees found at Jenkins Arboretum & Gardens is the Franklin or Franklinia tree 
(Franklinia Alatamaha).  This tree was first discovered by Philadelphia’s own John Bartram on the banks of the Altamaha 
River in Georgia in the late 1700’s.  However, the tree has not been seen growing in the wild since 1790. The reasons for 
its disappearance are still debated today.  Bartram named the specimen Franklinia in his garden after his dear friend Ben 
Franklin.  It is likely that all of the Franklinias in cultivation today stem from Bartram’s original collection.  Although the 
mystery of the Franklinia has yet to be solved, the unique characteristics of this tree make it an interesting part of Jenkins 
Arboretum & Gardens’ collection.    

The Franklinia is of particular interest because it blooms later in the season than most other small flowering trees.   Its 
showy white blooms appear in August and September.  The flowers on the Franklinia have pearly white petals and striking 
yellow-orange stamens in the center.  Often the flowers are compared to a fried egg, as the bottom petals are cupped.

In mid-October during the peak of fall color, the Franklinia makes another statement in the garden.  By this time, the 
green color of the leaves has changed into a burgundy red.  However, sometimes fall color is variable depending on the environmental conditions and weather.   At 
Jenkins, the largest Franklinia specimen is nestled between a pair of white pines (Pinus Strobus), where the color the Franklinia contrasts with the dark green of the 
pines.  Some years when the timing is just right, the flowers of the Franklinia can be found among the deep red foliage. 

 These two qualities make the Franklinia unique, as its late blooming flowers remind us to enjoy the changing of the seasons as the vibrant colors of fall begin to 
appear.  Stop by Jenkins Arboretum & Gardens this fall to enjoy the beautiful fall color of the Franklinia trees, and, if we are lucky, there just might be a few blooms 
still persisting!

COMMUNITY NEWS

By: Sara Pilling

The mission statement for Skunk Hollow Community Garden, created by gardener Mukund Prabhu, states – “a 
garden sanctuary empowered by a diverse variety of Radnor residents sharing a keen awareness of nature’s intercon-
nected web of life … interested in utilizing and promoting … organic gardening methods and sharing the experiences 
and abundant surpluses garnered with others through local outreach programs.

As we’re reaching the finale of our third year together, it’s good to reflect on the garden. Sixteen families joined 
our ranks and swelled our count to 62 families.  It was a late, cool spring, resulting in a fabulous harvest of peas. 
Fortunately, last winter’s severe cold did kill off many of the dastardly insects that made gardening so frustrating in 
2013. We’ve had fun and worked hard together.

A major focus for our garden is Outreach. We welcome school groups. This year Agnes Irwin 2nd graders visited, 
and planted 2 beds for the community with Edamame beans and pole Snap beans. They had a ball digging in the 
dirt. Haverford School seventh graders spent a morning with us, weeding and spreading woodchips throughout our 
rows and aisles. The boys have lots of energy and seem to love their time with us. In September, up to 40 Villanova 
students will make a repeat trip to the garden; last year we harvested 90 pounds of sweet potatoes together. Will 
they be ready this year?

The garden participated in the first Eco Tour, sponsored by the Radnor Conservancy.  We provided a scavenger hunt 
for garden visitors spending the night at the Willows during the Great American Campout and have been judged for the Garden Contest sponsored by the Pennsyl-
vania Horticultural Society. 

Most important is our annual participation in Philabundances’ Harvest In-Gathering. Over a 3 month period, each Saturday a team gathers ‘surplus’ vegetables, 
washes, weighs and packages them for delivery to Linvilla Orchards. The collection is then delivered to Loaves and Fishes, Prospect Park. This non-profit provides 650 
families with three meals a day for 26 days of each month!!! Each year the equivalent value has been in excess of $1000. We feel fortunate to be sharing the bounty 
of our hard work together.  For information, contact SkunkHollowGarden@gmail.com

Photo by: Diane Engelbert

Skunk Hollow Garden
The Willows Park • 490 Darby-Paoli Road • Villanova, PA 19085

www.skunkhollow.org

Jenkins Arboretum & Gardens
631 Berwyn Baptist Road • Devon, PA 19333
(610) 647-8870 • www.jenkinsarboretum.org

mailto:SkunkHollowGarden@gmail.com
http://www.skunkhollow.org
http://www.jenkinsarboretum.org
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An Old Fashioned Christmas Celebration
By: Sam Strike

The Wayne Business Association is proud to present The Wayne Hotel’s Old Fashioned Christmas 
Celebration, which will take place during the first weekend of December.

The Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony, which is sponsored by The Great American Pub and Keith Martin 
Electric, will take place Friday, December 5, when the downtown will have a festive feel with strolling 
carolers on North Wayne Avenue and horse-drawn carriage rides on South Wayne and Runnymede 
avenues.

  
The Radnor Fire House on South Wayne Avenue will host face-painting and ornamental decorating. The 

evening will culminate with the lighting of the Christmas tree at the Wayne Train Station.
 
The festivities continue on Saturday morning, December 6 at with a Santa Parade led by the Radnor 

High School Marching Band and Cheerleaders and the Valley Forge Military Academy Field Music Group. 

Santa will make his way down Lancaster Avenue on a fire truck to the Veranda of the Wayne Hotel where 
children are invited to sit with him and enjoy freshly baked cookies and hot chocolate, compliments of 
Paramour.

The holiday season is also a time to give back, and during Santa’s stay, the Wayne Hotel will be collecting 
gifts to benefit Toys for Tots.

COMMUNITY NEWS

Radnor Conservancy
PO Box 48 • Wayne, PA 19087

(610) 688-8202 • www.radnorconservancy.org

Wayne Business Association
P.O. Box 50 • Wayne, PA 19087

(610) 687-7698 • info@waynebusiness.com

By: Laura Luker

The Radnor Conservancy’s mission is to engage the residents of Radnor 
Township in the preservation of natural, cultural and historic assets through 
environmental stewardship.

This spring the Radnor Conservancy partnered with the other community 
organizations to provide numerous educational programs. The water manage-
ment program held at the Radnor Memorial Library and sponsored by Aquar-
eale provided information to the community on best practices for the control 
of storm water runoff in your own backyard. The Eco-tour highlighted seven 
properties where you could see how neighbors in our community are model-
ing best practices to resolve landscaping issues using methods that are envi-
ronmentally friendly. Tour participants learned about creating meadows, keeping bees, attracting butterflies, community ventures in vegetable garden-
ing, creating rain gardens, building ponds and the economic benefits of solar panels. The Radnor Reflections photography exhibit held at the Wayne Art 
Center was an exhibit of photographs that reflected scenes, vignettes, and people in Radnor Township taken throughout the seasons.  After the cold, 
harsh winter caused major destruction to our beautiful trees in and around Radnor Township, the Radnor Conservancy along with the Radnor Township 
and Shreiner Tree Care organized a free tree giveaway to Radnor Residents.  In an effort to raise awareness for the wonderful Willows Park and skunk 
hollow trails, Radnor Conservancy organized a 5K race in June.

This is an exciting time for the Radnor Conservancy and the Radnor Community as we begin working with the Township and various other community 
groups on expanding our trail network. We continue to focus on educating and engaging the Radnor Community on sustainable backyard habitats. Look 
for more educational programs coming this Fall.

Photo by:  Main Line Hotels

http://www.radnorconservancy.org
mailto:info@waynebusiness.com
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FOR ADULTS 

How to Research Military and Bounty Land 
Records with Sydney Cruice Dixon 
Wednesday, October 15, 2:00 PM 

Smart Divorce Planning: Hotaling 
Investment Management 
Tuesday, October 21, 6:30 PM 

Nursing in a Civil War Hospital 
Wednesday, October 22, 7:30 PM 

300 Years at St. David’s Episcopal Church 
with Reverend Richard Walton Hess 
Friday, October 24, 7:00 PM 

Lois Kahn: An Evening with Charles Dagit Jr.  
Tuesday, October 28, 7:30 PM 

End of Life Planning with Jeanne Hoff 
Wednesday, November 5, 7:30 PM 
 
The Wow! In Your Garden 
Thursday, November 6, 6:30 PM 
Michael Petrie, winner of Best in Show for Landscape 
Design at the 2013 Philadelphia Flower Show and  
2014 central feature exhibitor, is known for his wildly 
beautiful and unconventional exhibits.  Co-sponsored 
by the Community Garden Club at Wayne. 

Radnor Library Cookbook Club  
NEW THIS FALL! 
Friday, November 7, 7:00 PM 
Get ready for your holiday parties!  Prepare a recipe 
from Pillsbury Holiday Baking and bring it to the 
library.  Eat and share your thoughts over delicious 
homemade food.  Stop by the Information Desk to 
browse through the cookbook and select a recipe. 

I Dare Me!: Author Lecture with Luann Cahn 
Tuesday, November 18, 7:30 PM 

Berthe Morisot and Mary Cassatt: The 
Woman’s Touch to Impressionism: Art 
Lecture by Frederick T. Dixon 
Tuesday, December 2, 7:00 PM 

Wreath Decorating Workshop* ($20 fee) 
Thursday, December 4, 7:00 PM 

Friday Fine Films 
10/10, 11/7, 12/5 at 1:30 PM 

Yoga for All Ages 
11/24, 12/8 at 7:00 PM 

FOR CHILDREN 
Artful Autumn with Wayne Art Center* 
Saturday, October 18 
     Pre-K: 10:00 AM   Grade K-5: 11:00 AM 

Time Travelers* 
Tuesday, October 21, 4:30 PM: American Girl 
Tuesday, October 28, 4:30 PM: Who/What Was? 

Child ID Program with New York Life  
Monday, October 27, 4:00 PM – 6:00 PM 

Read-to-Meow at Francisvale Home for 
Smaller Animals* (Age 5 and up) 
Friday, November 14, 12:00 PM – 1:30 PM 

Disney’s Frozen Sing-Along*  
Friday, November 21, 6:00 PM (costumes encouraged!) 

1,2,3 Grow! Parent and Child Workshop* 
Tuesdays, November 18-December 16, 10:30 AM 
 

Holiday Open House for All Ages* 
Saturday, December 6, 11:00 AM – 12:30 PM 

Jingle Bells Holiday Show at Radnor United 
Methodist Church in Garrett Hill for Age 2-7 
Thursday, December 11, 10:30 AM 
*Registration required.  
 

For more information and fall storytime schedule, 
please visit www.radnorlibrary.org/youth-services 
 
FOR TEENS 

Life Hacks 101* 
Thursdays at 4:00 PM 
October 16: Everyday Essential Skills 
October 23: Kitchen Skills 
October 30: Basic Hand Tool Skills for DIY 
Projects 

Rube Goldberg Device Contest*  
Saturday, November 8, 2014 
Set-up at 1:00 PM, contest begins at 3:00 PM

Upcoming Events at  
Radnor Memorial Library 

114 West Wayne Avenue 
Wayne, PA 19087 

610-687-1124  
www.radnorlibrary.org 

Look for Radnor Library at Trick or 
Treat at the Radnor Township Building 
on October 24! 

COMMUNITY NEWS

http://www.radnorlibrary.org/youth-services
http://www.radnorlibrary.org
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Your Vote - Your Voice - November 4th
By:  Roberta Winters, President, League of Women Voters of Pennsylvania

 
To cast your ballot in the General Election on Tuesday, NOVEMBER 4th, you must be registered to vote by Monday, OCTOBER 6th.

In the 2014 election, you will be able to vote for governor, congressman, state senator and state representative. All the needed forms, 
applications and voting resources can be found at www.votespa.com.  Many public libraries also have voter registration forms.  Al-
though the League of Women Voters continues to advocate for on-line registration, at this time, you still must mail or hand-deliver 
voter registration forms to the County Board of Elections at the Courthouse in Media.  The address is printed on the back of on the 
registration form.

If you are unable to go to the polls to vote in person because of illness, physical disability, or being absent from the area, you may vote 
by absentee ballot. The last day to register for an absentee ballot is OCTOBER 28th.  The last day for completed ballots to be received 
by the county election office is OCTOBER 31st.  

On Tuesday, NOVEMBER 4th, the polls are open from 7:00am to 8:00pm.  Unless you are a first-time voter, you do not have to show a 
photo ID.

For many Radnor residents, newly configured legislative districts offer different choices and may require you go to a different polling 
location.  To find out more about the candidates, your polling places, and other election information, please go to the League of Women 
Voters nonpartisan website, http://www.smartvoter.org. Be an informed voter.  Let your voice be heard on Election Day, November 4th.

COMMUNITY NEWS

Good Voting Habits Start Early in Radnor Township
By:  Michael Petitti, Radnor Township School District

Members of the League of Women Voters of Radnor Township collaborated with administrators and staff 
at Radnor High School to introduce the Class of 2014 to the importance of voting by offering voter registra-
tion services during graduation rehearsal this spring.

As the seniors gathered for rehearsal on June 10, members of the school’s Young Republicans and Young 
Democrats clubs joined League volunteers in circulating voter registration applications and providing infor-
mation about how to register in Pennsylvania. Absentee ballot applications were also made available and 
completed registration forms were delivered to the Delaware County Government Center in Media that 
afternoon. 

The League laid the groundwork for this event last September with a registration drive for first-time vot-
ers during the fall club fair at RHS. League members worked the tables and passed out registration forms to 

students who were eligible to vote or would turn 18 before the November election. Members of the school’s Young Republicans and Young Democrats clubs provided 
the League with support and spread the word of their presence at the event. The drive resulted in more than 20 new registered voters. 

The September event was coordinated by club sponsor and RHS English teacher Betsy McIlwain, with the support of the school’s administration. The success of this 
event allowed the League to expand its efforts and hold the second registration event in June. The spring event was the result of collaboration between Radnor League 
president Roberta Winters, League members Lois Wysocki and McIlwain, Radnor High School principal Schellenger and senior class advisors who picked the best time 
and place to reach out to graduating seniors.

“A big dividend was heightening the awareness of students just passing through the hallway. Many stopped to ask what was going on and were eager to find out 
when they could register,” said League member Anne Albright, who coordinated the spring effort. “The Radnor League hopes this will become an annual tradition 
where graduating students can count on voter registration being offered at the end of the year.”

Albright was joined at the event by League members Anne Childs, Lynn Ellis, Jill Huentelman, Susan Newitt, Roberta Winters and Kathy Wright.
 

Michael Petitti
(610) 688-8100 ext. 6119
michael.petitti@rtsd.org

League of Women Voters of Radnor Township
P. O. Box 7113 • Wayne, PA 19087

http://www.votespa.com
http://www.smartvoter.org
mailto:michael.petitti@rtsd.org
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Tips to help older adults remain in their own homes
By: Wendy Walsh, Surrey Geriatric Care Manager, RN

Most older adults want to retain their independence and stay in their homes for as long as possible. Taking the time to look at your current needs and 
anticipate future ones can help seniors achieve this goal.  

1. Assess Your Needs
Determine what you need help with on a regular basis. Do you need help with jobs such as cleaning or home maintenance? Would it be easier to 
have groceries delivered? Is it becoming difficult or stressful to drive? Do you need help following a medication schedule or monitoring blood 
sugar? Evaluate your needs, and then connect with appropriate service providers.

2. Safety Begins at Home
Look at your home and assess whether you can live in it safely and comfortably.  Add nightlights and remove throw rugs to prevent tripping.  
Hire someone to install handrails and grab bars to ensure you have a grip on stairs and in the bath. Consider installing an emergency response 
system.  If your home can’t be modified easily, be proactive and look for a home that is better suited to your needs such as a single-story or a 
senior community. 

3. Find Local Support and Community Resources
Search government and non-profit organizations for activities and resources.  Some nonprofits, such as Surrey Services, offer free informational 
and referral services.   Identify these now rather than wait until you need them.  Think about how you would get home, who would check your mail, 
take care of pets etc. if you needed emergency medical care.  It is important to stay connected to your community.  Look for area senior centers 
where you can enjoy camaraderie or volunteer.

4. Communicate with Family or Trusted Friends
Aging in place successfully requires planning and communication. Tell a family member or friend where you keep up-to-date list of doctors’ names, 
medications, insurance information, power of attorney and other key documents. Know who you will contact in an emergency and let them know 
they are your emergency contact.

If you are unsure what services you need or what resources are available, a Geriatric Care can assess your situation and develop a customized plan.  
With planning, use of available services and proactive communication, the goal of remaining in your own home as you age is achievable.  

For more information call 484-321-6105, or email WWalsh@SurreyServices.org.

We are looking forward to a cleanup with volunteers from Villanova’s Day of Service on Saturday, September 27th from 10-3. These students have 
been a great help to us in our efforts with the park for the past several years and we greatly appreciate their efforts. We are also inviting our neighbors 
and anyone else interested to come and help on that day. We will be focusing on clearing the trails.

We are also planning a trail walk event with the Friends of Haverford Trails on Sunday, October 5th from 10 to noon. Planned start is from IVP parking 
lot. As part of this we are working with the friends to identify a link to the Haverford Trail in the area.

We hope to have the plaques for our new communications board completed in the near future. I’m sure many people have noticed the beautiful com-
munications board just inside the park entrance off Roberts Road and South Ithan Avenue. It was built as an Eagle Scout Project by Taylor Rish-Klemm 
(Radnor Troop 284) in the spring. We have several other Eagle Scout projects in the planning stages for new trails in the southern portion of the park, 
trail markers, a connecting stairway from the stream to mill race path and tree markers identifying the unusual trees dating as far back as the 1800s. 
We very much appreciate the efforts of Radnor Troop 284, its leadership and the fine young men that are part of it.

Some background on the park and our efforts can found at: http://evansarboretum.wordpress.com/ 

Interested in joining our group? Email us at friendsofithanvalleypark@gmail.com

COMMUNITY NEWS

Surrey Services for Seniors
www.surreyservices.org

Ithan Valley Park
By: Pete Kingsbery – Friends of Ithan Valley Park

mailto:WWalsh@SurreyServices.org
http://evansarboretum.wordpress.com
mailto:friendsofithanvalleypark@gmail.com
http://www.surreyservices.org
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Saving Hallowed Ground is part of a worldwide organization dedicated to the preservation and protection of monuments and markers that commemorate 
veterans and patriots wherever they are found. 

We operate as an authorized 501(c) (3), meaning we are a non-profit and depend upon the generous contributions of our members.

We believe that educating and engaging our youth and our communities about living history memorials in our region, across this country and overseas, is crucial 
to providing citizens the opportunity to better understand the importance of service and sacrifice. Historical events and names are inscribed on living history 
memorials because of the service and sacrifice of others. 

We owe them our gratitude.

We hope to expand this program to include monuments and markers located in your communities, and strongly encourage your support and participation.

Do note that we are rolling out our new Saving Hallowed Ground Program. 
If you want more information contact: ehough@savinghallowedground.com

Saving Hallowed Ground
C/O American Legion Bateman-Gallagher Post No. 668

401 East Lancaster Avenue
Wayne, PA  19087

COMMUNITY NEWS

Connect with Energetic Learners and Engaging Faculty at Main Line School Night This Fall!
 
For over 75 years, Main Line School Night has been offering residents opportunities to learn new 
skills, explore artistic expression, engage in spirited discussion and connect with new friends as 
part of a welcoming learning community. There are over 400+ daytime, evening and weekend 
courses listed in the current Fall catalog which is available online www.MainLineSchoolNight.org 
or mail by calling 610-687-0460.

Where else could you follow an Archeologist on her expeditions in the Cochuah region of Quin-
tana Roo, Mexcico, preview Philadelphia’s only jewelry sale and show held in the galleries of the 
beautiful Penn museum, attend social media boot-camp for your business, raise a glass to Shake-
speare on his 450th birthday with acclaimed Philadelphia Inquirer theatre critic Toby Zinman, cook 
a vegetarian Thanksgiving, learn how to take perfect pictures of your kids and get an inside look 
at international security from the former senior legal advisor at the US Embassy in Iraq.

“Our teachers are amazing people, full of information with a genuine interest in sharing their experiences with students”, according to Rachel Dalinka, Program 
Director. 

The semester starts September 15th and new classes begin weekly. You can register online, by phone or in person at the Creutzburg Center, 260 Gulph Creek Road.

Main Line School Night
Creutzburg Center • 260 Gulph Creek Road • Radnor PA, 19087-4519

(610) 687-0460 • www.mainlineschoolnight.org

mailto:ehough@savinghallowedground.com
http://www.MainLineSchoolNight.org
http://www.mainlineschoolnight.org
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Check out our 

Fall 2014 Activities & 
Events Guide 

for more details about our 

upcoming events and programs!

Visit www.radnorrecreation.com 

for more!

Looking for a budget-friendly 
activity for your family?  Need 

a gift for a movie fan?  The 
Radnor Recreation & Community 
Programming Department sells 

discount movie tickets that apply 
to Regal, Edwards & United Artist 

Theatres.    

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMming DEPARTMENT

Sign Up for Recreation E-Mail Announcements to Receive the Most Up to Date Information! 
To receive e-mail announcements regarding the various programs and events offered by the Recreation & Community Programming Department, contact 
lmissanelli@radnor.org or call 610-688-5600 ext. 136 and ask to have your email added to the list! E-blasts are sent out monthly with the most up to date 
information regarding programs and special events.

Recreation Department Staff
Tammy Cohen, Director.................................................................................................................................. tcohen@radnor.org, ext. 141
Meghan Sullivan, Program Supervisor........................................................................................................... msullivan@radnor.org, ext. 149
Laura Missanelli, Program Coordinator.......................................................................................................... lmissanelli@radnor.org, ext. 136

Buy yours today! Only $8.00 per ticket! CASH and CHECK Only!

A Message from the Director
By Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation & Community Programming

Dear Members of the Radnor Township Community,

We hope everyone enjoyed their summer and had an opportunity to get outside and enjoy their Radnor Township Parks or take part in a 
Township community event or program!  We are proud to be a part of your experiences and always look forward to offering more oppor-
tunities for you, your friends, and family to live a longer and healthier life in our beautiful community! 

Before our Department turns the page towards the upcoming fall season, we would like to take a moment and thank everyone in the 
community who participated in our programming and events this summer.  A warm thank you goes out to the many members of our sum-
mer camp staff, our camp partners, event volunteers, and community organizations.  You have helped make it another memorable summer 
for everyone!  Taking time to reflect, it was a great summer with lots of exciting recreational opportunities for us to be proud of!

Fall marks several exciting activities you will want to check out such as the popular Radnor Youth Basketball Program, our Award-Winning 
Fall Harvest and Great Pumpkin Patch Event Presented by Bryn Mawr Hospital/Nemours duPont Pediatrics, the Active Aging Awareness and 
Wayne Senior Center Celebration, and our annual Bus Trip to New York City!  For more information on each of these, please keep turning 
the pages!

Be sure to keep you and your family’s commitment to health and fitness this fall by getting out into the community, participating in one 
of our free community events, enjoying a walk along the Radnor Trail, or by visiting one of the many recreation facilities Radnor Township 
has to offer!  

Have a great fall!  All the best to you for a safe and happy start of the new school year!

Sincerely,

Tammy Cohen
Director of Recreation and Community Programming

http://www.radnorrecreation.com
mailto:lmissanelli@radnor.org
mailto:tcohen@radnor.org
mailto:msullivan@radnor.org
mailto:lmissanelli@radnor.org
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Did you know that Radnor Township has over 23 parks?  
Find out more by reading our historical guide about 

our parks, facilities and recreational amenities!  
Call 610-688-5600 to obtain a hard copy! 

Radnor Activity Center at Sulpizio Gym
The Radnor Activity Center at Sulpizio Gymnasium (RAC) is a 

gymnasium for the residents of Radnor to participate in programs 
organized by the Recreation Department.  The RAC is located at 125 S. 
Wayne Ave, Wayne, behind Radnor Fire Company.  Need a gymnasium 
for your team, league, or group activity?  Usage-permit applications 
and rate information are available at www.radnoractivitycenter.com 
or by calling 610-688-5600 for more information.   

BIRTHDAY PARTIES: 
Don’t get rained out!  Have your party at the RAC! 
For party details, please call us at 610-688-5600. 

Sponsorship Opportunities for Community Events!
By Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation & Community Programming

The Recreation Department’s programming base spans a range of activities for preschoolers, youths, teens, adults, seniors, and fami-
lies.  Activities are developed to promote healthy and active lifestyles, stimulate social interaction, boost mental health and well-being, 
strengthen the community, and celebrate the natural environment.  Aside from seasonal programming, the Department also plans many 
special events designed to bring the community together.  In order to deliver our community events over the course of the year, we have 
been taking steps to build relationships through sponsorships.  By providing local, regional, and national businesses and nonprofit groups 
with a method for becoming involved with the many opportunities provided by the Recreation Department, we are able to deliver quality, 
life-enriching activities to the broad base of our community.  This translates into exceptional visibility for everyone!  

With a participating sponsorship in our exciting Events and Programming, you can promote your business/organization through multiple 
advertising channels including, but not limited to: 

• Recognition on event related promotional materials including Radnor Township Newsletters 
• Opportunity to display a sponsor table at the event and to distribute promotional materials
• Promotion on the township website with a link to your business/company website.
• Other benefits may be negotiated depending upon sponsorship level

If you or your business/non-profit is interested in working with the Radnor Township Recreation Department, please contact Tammy 
Cohen, Director of Recreation & Community Programming, at 610-688-5600, x 141 or tcohen@radnor.org.  We look forward to partnering 
with you to make a positive impact on our community.

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMming DEPARTMENT

http://www.radnoractivitycenter.com
mailto:tcohen@radnor.org
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Thank You to Our Spring and Summer Event Partners and Sponsors!

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMMING DEPARTMENT

Radnor Township 
Youth Sports Organizations

Visit www.radnorsports.com for all the latest sports 
information.  Information is available for Radnor-Wayne Little 
League, Radnor Girls Lacrosse, Radnor Boys Lacrosse, Radnor 

Soccer Club, and Radnor Aquatics Club.

http://www.radnorsports.com
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HOOPS CLINIC
Saturdays, January to March 2015

Do you want to introduce your child to the basic skills and fundamentals of basketball?  Radnor Township Recreation & Community Programming is offering our 
upcoming Winter Hoops Basketball Clinic. The Hoops Clinic has been a staple program in Radnor Township for over 25 years. This unique clinic creates an opportunity 
for girls and boys in grades K, 1 and 2 to participate and learn the concepts of basketball, develop their game, and play in live game situations.  The Clinics focus on 
introducing young athletes to the game, improving their skills, and developing their talent by learning basic practice drills and emphasizing the fundamentals. Players 
will be assigned based on current grade.  

YOUTH BASKETBALL LEAGUE
December, 2014 through March, 2015

Radnor Youth Basketball is a recreation league for males and females grades 2 through 12 that prides itself on developing basketball skills, sportsmanship, fair 
playing time for its participants, and increasing self-esteem through our coaches, gym officials and organizers. A staple program for over 25 years, RYB has developed 
thousands of young athletes since 1988 in the game of basketball, sportsmanship, and qualities to become upstanding citizens of the community. The season begins in 
December and concludes with championship games in March.

TO REGISTER:
Visit www.radnoryouthbasketball.com to register online through SportsPilot.  Username and Password are required.  If you do not remember your username and 

password, try “Click Here” on the sign-in page to see if your family is in the system, otherwise, click “Add New Family”.  New families (new registrants) will receive 
a username/password after registering. KEEP your EMAIL address CURRENT, otherwise you will not get the information you need or receive important program 
communications.  

For those who do not wish to register online, please submit the paper application which can be found at www.radnoryouthbasketball.com.  MAKE SURE each 
player’s GRADE and SEX are correct - otherwise they will not be placed in the correct league or on proper teams.

Gryphon Volleyball Clinic
The Gryphon Volleyball Clinic is for girls in grades 5 to 9 who want to learn more and improve in the sport of volleyball while playing 

with other girls in a developmental setting. Both individual skills and team connection will be the focus through drills and organized activi-
ties. The fundamentals of serving, passing, setting, hitting, and blocking will be covered along with defensive stance, postures and rolls. 
The program will consist of skill building sessions one night per week and clinics/scrimmage-style game play on a second day of the week. 
Make new friends and have fun in this popular program. Bump, hit, and spike your way onto the volleyball court this winter! 

Program will run December, 2014 through March, 2015.  A detailed schedule with program locations and times will be provided at a later 
date.  Please contact the Radnor Township Recreation & Community Programming Department for more information.

Youth Wrestling Clinic
The Youth Wrestling Clinic is a low key, introductory program designed to teach the basics of collegiate wrestling. Emphasis is 

on wrestling moves, conditioning, sportsmanship, and fun! There are no formal matches with other clubs. If you are an aspiring 
wrestler and interested in this popular sport, you will not want to pass up this exciting youth program! Participants should wear a 
tight shirt and sweat pants to the first practice! This program is for youth ages 5 to 12.

Program will run January through February, 2015.  A detailed schedule with the program location and times will be provided at a 
later date.  Please contact the Radnor Township Recreation & Community Programming Department for more information.

Youth Recreational Basketball
2014/2015

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMMING DEPARTMENT

http://www.radnoryouthbasketball.com
http://www.radnoryouthbasketball.com
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Sunday, December 7th    
(Snow Date:  Sunday, December 14th)

Join us for a festival of the holiday season that will collaborate various Radnor 
Township organizations including the Recreation and Community Programming 
Department, Radnor Girl Scouts, Radnor Fire Company and more!  Experience 
holiday entertainment, craft projects, Santa Claus and other exciting activities! 
Check back to the Radnor Township website at www.radnor.com for more infor-
mation. Please stay tuned for more information!

Sunday, October 5th
(Rain Date: October 12th)

The Willows Park, 490 Darby – Paoli Road

This October community event for families and children features everything that is great about 
the autumn season!  Jump on the back of one of our Public Works Department’s hay wagons 
pulled by a tractor & venture into Skunk Hollow pumpkin patch to pick up your very own pump-
kin!  Other activities include pumpkin carving, pumpkin painting, pony rides, a hay bale maze for 
the little ones, harvest activities and crafts, moon bounces, food and refreshments, music and 
much more! In 2013, the Fall Harvest & Great Pumpkin Patch Event had over 4,000 in attendance 
and received an award for its excellence in programming!  The Fall Harvest & Great Pumpkin 
Patch Event is free to members of the community.

Bryn Mawr Hospital & Nemours duPont Pediatrics presents...

Friday, October 24th
9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Radnor Township Building - 301 Iven 
Avenue, Wayne

 
Join Radnor Township for this safe alternative to trick 

or treating on Halloween night!  Trick or Treat at the 
Radnor Township Building offers a unique experience 
for young children to ‘safe’ trick or treat throughout the 
building offices and areas during the business day where 
they can receive treats and trinkets along with a free 
pumpkin to decorate.  Children are encouraged to come 
dressed in a costume and be accompanied by an adult.  
Trick or Treat at the Radnor Township Building is free to 
members of the community and no registration is neces-
sary; just show up during normal business hours!

TRICK OR TREAT 
AT THE 

TOWNSHIP 
BUILDING

Save the Dates!

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMMING DEPARTMENT

 
 

 
Please make the following events have separate ads that are flashy, attractive, nice with pictures, graphics, appealing 

fonts, etc. Thank you! 
 

Bryn Mawr Hospital & Nemours duPont Pediatrics presents…… 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sunday, October 5th 

(Rain Date: October 12th) 
The Willows Park, 490 Darby – Paoli Road 

 
This October community event for families and children features everything that is 
great about the autumn season!  Jump on the back of one of our Public Works 
Department’s hay wagons pulled by a tractor & venture into Skunk Hollow pumpkin 
patch to pick up your very own pumpkin!  Other activities include pumpkin carving, 
pumpkin painting, pony rides, a hay bale maze for the little ones, harvest activities and 
crafts, moon bounces, food and refreshments, music and much more! In 2013, the Fall 
Harvest & Great Pumpkin Patch Event had over 4,000 in attendance and received an 
award for its excellence in programming!  The Fall Harvest & Great Pumpkin Patch 

Event is free to members of the community. 
 
 

 
TRICK OR TREAT AT THE TOWNSHIP BUILDING 

 
Friday, October 24th 
9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Radnor Township Building - 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne 
  

Join Radnor Township for this safe alternative to trick or treating on Halloween night!  
Trick or Treat at the Radnor Township Building offers a unique experience for young 
children to ‘safe’ trick or treat throughout the building offices and areas during the business 
day where they can receive treats and trinkets along with a free pumpkin to decorate.  
Children are encouraged to come dressed in a costume and be accompanied by an adult.  
Trick or Treat at the Radnor Township Building is free to members of the community and 
no registration is necessary; just show up during normal business hours! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMMING DEPARTMENT continued 

 
 
 

 
Save the Dates! 

 
 
 
 

 
Sunday, December 7th    (Snow Date:  Sunday, December 14th) 
Join us for a festival of the holiday season that will collaborate various Radnor 
Township organizations including the Recreation and Community Programming 
Department, Radnor Girl Scouts, Radnor Fire Company and more!  Experience 
holiday entertainment, craft projects, Santa Claus and other exciting activities! 
Check back to the Radnor Township website at www.radnor.com for more 
information. Please stay tuned for more information! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
With the help of our local fire companies, safety personnel and Township administration, 
Santa will make another unexpected and early visit this year to the neighborhoods of 
Radnor Township spreading holiday cheer and bringing a special gift to children for those 
who register and submit their gift (parents/guardians) in advance. More details are 
available in our Fall 2014 Activities & Events Guide at www.radnorrecreation.com! 
 
 

 
 

FALL PROGRAMMING 
 
Jr. / Adult Indoor Tennis Lessons 
Indoor Tennis at Radnor Racquet Club: Ages 4-18 + adult classes, Radnor Racquet Club, 175 King of Prussia Road, 
Radnor 19087.  Learn the fundamentals of the sport, including forehand, backhand, serve & volley, as well as basic 
offensive & defensive strategy.  Instruction will be provided for Beginning & Intermediate players, as well as training for 
middle & high school tennis team members. 
 
Dates: Sundays, September 28 to December 7 - No Class November 30 
Times: Session 1 - Beginners & Adv. Beg. (3:00 - 4:00 PM) 

Session 2 - Beginners & Adv. Beg. (4:00 - 5:00 PM) 
Session 3 - Adv. Beg. & Intermediate (5:00 - 6:00 PM) 
Session 4 - Adv. Beg. & Intermediate (6:00 - 7:00 PM) 
Session 5 - Adults & Teens – all levels (7:00 - 8:00 PM)  

Fee: Resident: $195 / Non-Resident: $225 
 

 

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMMING DEPARTMENT continued 
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With the help of our local fire companies, safety personnel and Township administration, Santa will make an-
other unexpected and early visit this year to the neighborhoods of Radnor Township spreading holiday cheer and 
bringing a special gift to children for those who register and submit their gift (parents/guardians) in advance. 
More details are available in our Fall 2014 Activities & Events Guide at www.radnorrecreation.com!

Jr. / Adult Indoor Tennis Lessons
Indoor Tennis at Radnor Racquet Club: Ages 4-18 + adult classes, Radnor Racquet Club, 175 King of Prussia Road, Radnor 

19087.  Learn the fundamentals of the sport, including forehand, backhand, serve & volley, as well as basic offensive & de-
fensive strategy.  Instruction will be provided for Beginning & Intermediate players, as well as training for middle & high 
school tennis team members.

Dates:	Sundays, September 28 to December 7 - No Class November 30
Times:	Session 1 - Beginners & Adv. Beg. (3:00 - 4:00 PM)
	 Session 2 - Beginners & Adv. Beg. (4:00 - 5:00 PM)
	 Session 3 - Adv. Beg. & Intermediate (5:00 - 6:00 PM)
	 Session 4 - Adv. Beg. & Intermediate (6:00 - 7:00 PM)
	 Session 5 - Adults & Teens – all levels (7:00 - 8:00 PM) 
Fee:	 Resident: $195 / Non-Resident: $225

World Cup Junior Soccer
Radnor Recreation’s popular World Cup Preschool Soccer is back again this fall offering soccer training for young players. 

Get ready for soccer bowling, soccer musical chairs, bumper ball, and secret password! This fun-filled hour of soccer builds 
your child’s confidence, coordination, and excitement for “the beautiful game”. 

Dates:	Mondays, September 22 to November 3
	 Wednesdays, September 24 to November 5
Time:	 Session 2: 1:30 to 2:30 PM - Ages 3 to 5
Fee:	 Resident:	  $99 per session / $180 for both days in the same season
	 Non-Resident:	 $129 per session / $210 for both days in the same season

New York City – On Your Own!
Saturday, December 6, 2014 

The most wonderful time of the year in NYC!  Go off on your own and explore NYC however 
you’d like!  See a show or visit a museum; there is NO shortage of things to do in NYC.  Sign 
up today, space is limited!

Bus Departs: 	 Radnor Township Building at 7:30 AM
Drop off: 	 Edison Hotel - 47th & Broadway, New York City
Bus Returns: 	 Departure from New York City at 5:30 PM
Fee:	 	 $45 per person, includes round trip transportation on a deluxe motor coach

Saturday, December 13, 2014

fall programming

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMMING DEPARTMENT

 
 
 

 
Save the Dates! 

 
 
 
 

 
Sunday, December 7th    (Snow Date:  Sunday, December 14th) 
Join us for a festival of the holiday season that will collaborate various Radnor 
Township organizations including the Recreation and Community Programming 
Department, Radnor Girl Scouts, Radnor Fire Company and more!  Experience 
holiday entertainment, craft projects, Santa Claus and other exciting activities! 
Check back to the Radnor Township website at www.radnor.com for more 
information. Please stay tuned for more information! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
With the help of our local fire companies, safety personnel and Township administration, 
Santa will make another unexpected and early visit this year to the neighborhoods of 
Radnor Township spreading holiday cheer and bringing a special gift to children for those 
who register and submit their gift (parents/guardians) in advance. More details are 
available in our Fall 2014 Activities & Events Guide at www.radnorrecreation.com! 
 
 

 
 

FALL PROGRAMMING 
 
Jr. / Adult Indoor Tennis Lessons 
Indoor Tennis at Radnor Racquet Club: Ages 4-18 + adult classes, Radnor Racquet Club, 175 King of Prussia Road, 
Radnor 19087.  Learn the fundamentals of the sport, including forehand, backhand, serve & volley, as well as basic 
offensive & defensive strategy.  Instruction will be provided for Beginning & Intermediate players, as well as training for 
middle & high school tennis team members. 
 
Dates: Sundays, September 28 to December 7 - No Class November 30 
Times: Session 1 - Beginners & Adv. Beg. (3:00 - 4:00 PM) 

Session 2 - Beginners & Adv. Beg. (4:00 - 5:00 PM) 
Session 3 - Adv. Beg. & Intermediate (5:00 - 6:00 PM) 
Session 4 - Adv. Beg. & Intermediate (6:00 - 7:00 PM) 
Session 5 - Adults & Teens – all levels (7:00 - 8:00 PM)  

Fee: Resident: $195 / Non-Resident: $225 
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5-Mile USATF sanctioned & certified race
1-Mile Fun Run/Walk 

Fun Family Festivities including:
Halloween costume contest, face painting, balloon art, 

health fair, snacks and giveaway goodies

REGISTER TODAY at www.lunginfo.org/RadnorRun
The Radnor Run start/finish is located at the Radnor Township Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne

RECREATION & COMMUNITY PROGRAMMING DEPARTMENT

The Radnor Aquatic Club (RAC) is a local swim program designed for both competitive 
and beginner swimmers. RAC’s more experienced swimmers participate in two swimming 
leagues: the Suburban Aquatic League and Mid-Atlantic Swimming (USA Swimming).  De-
pending upon what group children are assigned to, practices are available 4-6 nights per 
week, generally from September to March.  Children range in age from 6 years through high 
school. 

For swimmers who are not quite team-ready, RAC offers two developmental programs, called ‘Piranha” and 
“Barracuda,” which practice 2 times a week.   These are smaller groups designed for optimal stroke instruction.  
Spring Clinics are also held in April and May for swimmers seeking further refinement or instruction.

 Information about all of RAC’s offerings can be found on the RAC website  
http://www.radnoraquatic.org.

Radnor Aquatic Club

Sunday, October 26TH

7:00am Race Day Registration
8:30am Race Start

Radnor Township Building
301 Iven Ave., Wayne

http://www.lunginfo.org/RadnorRun
http://www.radnoraquatic.org
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